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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

This report recommends that the Governance Committee adopt the COVID-19 

Immunization Disclosure policy attached at Appendix A. The proposed policy 

conforms with current legal requirements and Ministry of Education directives. The 

highlights of the policy are described below.   

 

The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 2 hours.   
 

 

B.  PURPOSE  
 

This Recommendation Report is on the Order Paper of the Governance and Policy 

Committee as it recommends a new policy on COVID-19 Vaccination Disclosure 

Protocols.  
 

C. BACKGROUND 
 

1. On August 17, 2021 the Ministry of Education announced that it intends 

to introduce, by Ontario regulation, a COVID-19 immunization disclosure 

policy. As of the writing of this report, the Ministry has not introduced the 

policy but has issued a memorandum prescribing the contents of the 

COVID-19 immunization disclosure policy all school boards are required 

to implement. 

2. The key requirements of the policy must include:  

i) That all employees, frequent visitors and other professionals 

must provide proof of full vaccination against COVID-19 

before entering a school  

ii) If any person covered by the policy is not vaccinated they must 

participate in a COVID-19 education program approved by the 

Ministry and ,  

(iii)    will be required to complete regular COVID-19 testing as   

          directed by provincial guidance.  

3. There are exemptions from the requirements of the policy for authorized 

medical and Human Rights Code reasons.  

4. The policy provides that all persons to whom the policy applies must 

provide the Board with a signed statement attesting to being fully 

vaccinated and documented proof of full vaccination. 

5. Any person to whom the policy applies who is not fully vaccinated and 

who is not otherwise exempt and has not provided the Board with a 
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negative Rapid COVID-19 Antigen test directed by the Ontario Ministry 

of Health will not be permitted to enter any TCDSB school or facility.  

 
 

D. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

This policy has been amended in consultation with staff from the Facilities and 

Communications Departments, Field Superintendents and Legal Services.  
 

 

E. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

1. Recommendations in this report will be monitored by policy development 

staff 

2. Further reports will be brought to Board in accordance with the policy review 

schedule.  
 

 

F. IMPLEMENTATION 
 

The updated policy as approved will be posted on the TCDSB policy register.  

 

 

G. STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
 

Staff recommends that the Policy on mandatory COVID-19 Immunization 

Disclosure  H.M.03 attached at  Appendix A, be adopted.   

 


